From: Matt Smith

To: Hossein Hashemzadeh
Subject: A request for WGSR-LD
Date: Sunday, March 17, 2019 11:01:36 PM

Dear Mr. Hashemzadeh,
Thank you for the prompt attention to our displacement application.

One more request i would like to make of you, since there is no formal way of doing so. The
owners of WGSR-LD would like to change our pre-displacement PSIP of 47 to match our
post-displacement physical channel of 19.

A check of stations in our market and the adjacent markets failed to turn up any other station
using a PSIP of 19, while a station in the Raleigh NC market, WRPX in Rocky Mount NC,
uses a PSIP of 47, and its occasional presence on televisions of our viewers has caused
confusion in the past.

Please let me know if changing our PSIP to 19 is permissible.

Regards,
Matt Smith, Station Manager
WGSR-LD Reidsville, NC
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